Town of Washington
Board of Assessors

MINUTES

January 09, 2014
Meeting called to order at 9:00.  

Members: Arline France & Kathy Atkins
Minutes recorded by: Kathy Atkins
1.00 MINUTES: Minutes from January 2, 2014 accepted as written.
If you have any questions regarding property records, credits, or exemptions, we encourage you to call or visit our office during regular business hours on Thursdays between 9 AM – 2 PM, (603) 495-3074.
The Office will not be open on December 26, 2013. We will be back on January 2, 2014. HAPPY NEW YEAR!

2.00 BUSINESS: 
1. Received Property Transfer Survey from the new owners of TM20-107.
2. Received Property Transfer Survey from the new owners of TM14-182.
3. Property Transfer Survey sent to the new owner of TM10-049.

4. Property Transfer Survey sent to the new owners of TM13-016.

5. Property Transfers updated and filed.

6. June Manning purchased property lists by owner index and TM# and property cards for TM15-149, TM25-054 and TM25-054-01.

7. Call from property owner of TM06-004 & 008. He is having a survey done of the properties and will send us a copy when complete. TM6-004 should have 120 acres and TM6-008 should really have 70 acres. We will need new CU maps once the survey is complete and a determination as to which lot the “cabin” is on.

8. Atkins called Chaunee at the Registry of Deeds. She will send back the CU applications for TM9-006 & 028 along with the check. The old volume and page needs to be applied to the Corrective CU forms (vol 703 pg 402) when they arrive back in the office. Also the amount for registering the documents should be $48.66 not $24.46, as previously thought.
9. Received PA-34 for TM14-172.

10. Property owner of TM#17-025 inquired about the amount of refund that he received. France checked with the tax collector and asked her to call him and explain the error. Eccard called him and left message.

11. Person called inquiring about assessed value of TM#14-062 and amount of taxes for last year. France assisted.

12. Dave Marazoff called and left message that he will be in as soon as he can to pick up abatements that have been received thus far. He also has been working with Joanne Tramontozzi reviewing our USPAP manual. It has been approved by DRA.

13. Property owner of TM#20-153 called asking to have an abatement form mailed to him. France mailed the form. He also asked what last year’s tax rate was and what this year’s is. France verified what he thought they were.

14. Received Tax Lien Redemptions from Registry of Deeds. Forwarded to tax collector.  

15. France e-mailed property card for TM14-435 to lynn@correirainsurance.com.

